




 

 

 
 
 

 
December 21, 2022 
 
 
Mayor Todd Rigby 
City of Eastvale  
12363 Limonite Avenue, Suite 910 
Eastvale, CA 91752 
 
 
Dear Mayor Rigby,  
 
On behalf of the City of Norco, I write to express our utmost support for the City of Eastvale 
to have its own independent zip code. We acknowledge that the City currently shares Zip 
Code 91752 and Zip Code 92880 with neighboring jurisdictions and we recognize that 
establishing an independent zip code for the City is vital to Eastvale’s growth. 
 
The lack of an independent zip code for Eastvale has created frustrating challenges for 
various stakeholders. These challenges include mail delivery issues, which impact legal 
notices, code enforcement activities and public outreach efforts. Additionally, the lack of 
an independent zip code has created confusion with voter registration and elections, 
impacted insurance rates and coverage options, and interfered with emergency response 
activities.  
 
Understanding that the lack of a definitive zip code impacts the City of Eastvale’s identity, 
economic culture and quality of life, the City of Norco hereby supports an independent zip 
code that is specifically assigned to the City of Eastvale. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Mayor Greg Newton 
City of Norco 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 26, 2022 

 

 

 

The Honorable Clint Lorimore 

Mayor, City of Eastvale  

12363 Limonite Avenue, Suite 910 

Eastvale, CA 91752 

 

RE: Support for Eastvale’s Independent Zip Code Campaign 

 

Dear Mayor Lorimore,  

 

On behalf of the City of Ontario, I write to express our support for the City of Eastvale to have its 

own independent zip code. We recognize that establishing an independent zip code for the City is 

vital to Eastvale’s growth. The absence of an independent zip code for Eastvale has led to mail 

delivery issues, which impact legal notices, code enforcement activities, and public outreach 

efforts.  

 

Understanding that the lack of a definitive zip code impacts the City of Eastvale’s identity, 

economic culture, and quality of life, Ontario supports an independent zip code that is specifically 

assigned to the City of Eastvale.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Paul S. Leon 

Mayor  
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November 21, 2022 
 
 
 
The Honorable Clint Lorimore, Mayor 
City of Eastvale  
12363 Limonite Avenue, Suite 910 
Eastvale, CA 91752 
 
Dear Mayor Lorimore,  
 
I write to express our utmost support for the City of Eastvale to have its own independent zip 
code. As you know, the City of Eastvale currently shares Zip Code 91752 and Zip Code 92880 
with neighboring jurisdictions. However, the City of Eastvale has quickly expanded as one of the 
fastest-growing cities in California. I recognize that establishing an independent zip code for the 
City is important to Eastvale’s growth. 
 
I understand that having an address that is improperly associated with another jurisdiction has 
led to higher insurance rates for Eastvale residents. Recent wildfires in Corona have affected 
Eastvale’s wildfire insurance rates. In some cases, this led to residents losing insurance or not 
being able to obtain insurance.  
 
The City of Eastvale possessing an independent zip code will enhance Eastvale’s efforts to build 
a community identity, economic culture, and quality of life and I hereby support an independent 
zip code that is specifically assigned to the City of Eastvale.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Karen Spiegel 
Second District Supervisor  
County of Riverside 











 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 26, 2022 

 

 

 

The Honorable Clint Lorimore 

Mayor, City of Eastvale  

12363 Limonite Avenue, Suite 910 

Eastvale, CA 91752 

 

RE: Support for Eastvale’s Independent Zip Code Campaign 

 

Dear Mayor Lorimore,  

 

On behalf of the City of Ontario, I write to express our support for the City of Eastvale to have its 

own independent zip code. We recognize that establishing an independent zip code for the City is 

vital to Eastvale’s growth. The absence of an independent zip code for Eastvale has led to mail 

delivery issues, which impact legal notices, code enforcement activities, and public outreach 

efforts.  

 

Understanding that the lack of a definitive zip code impacts the City of Eastvale’s identity, 

economic culture, and quality of life, Ontario supports an independent zip code that is specifically 

assigned to the City of Eastvale.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Paul S. Leon 

Mayor  



 
 

 

The Honorable Clint Lorimore 

Mayor 

City of Eastvale  

12363 Limonite Avenue, Suite 910 

Eastvale, CA 91752 

 

Dear Mayor Lorimore,  

 

On behalf of the Eastvale Chamber of Commerce, I write to express our utmost support for the 

City of Eastvale to have its own independent zip code. We acknowledge that the City currently 

shares Zip Code 91752 with the City of Jurupa Valley and Zip Code 92880 with the City of Corona. 

However, the City of Eastvale has quickly expanded as one of the fastest-growing cities in 

California. We recognize that establishing an independent zip code for the City is vital to 

Eastvale’s growth. 

 

The lack of an independent zip code for Eastvale has led to mail delivery issues, which impact 

legal notices, code enforcement activities, and public outreach efforts. Additionally, having an 

address that is improperly associated with another jurisdiction has led to higher insurance rates 

for Eastvale residents. Recent wildfires in Corona have affected Eastvale’s wildfire insurance 

rates. In some cases, this led to residents losing insurance or not being able to obtain insurance.  

 

The lack of an independent zip code also causes confusion with voter registration and elections, 

impacts Eastvale’s efforts to build a community identity, and interferes with emergency response 

activities.  

 

Understanding that the lack of a definitive zip code impacts the City of Eastvale’s identity, 

economic culture, and quality of life, Eastvale Chamber of Commerce hereby supports an 

independent zip code that is specifically assigned to the City of Eastvale. Should you have any 

questions, please do not hesitate to contact Hari Dhiman, President of the Eastvale Chamber of 

Commerce at info@eastvalecoc.org. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Hari Dhiman  

President   
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September 12, 2022 
 
City of Eastvale 
Mayor Pro Tem Todd Rigby 
12363 Limonite Avenue #910 
Eastvale, CA 91752 

 

Dear Mayor Pro Tem Rigby, 
 

I am writing to share a challenge the college has encountered for our students who reside in 
Eastvale. 

Currently, there are two zip codes in Eastvale recognized by the US Postal Service (92880 
and 91752) that are recognized in other cities. Eastvale city boundaries transect portions of 
both 92880 (Corona) and 91752 (Mira Loma); therefore, we cannot use those zip codes to 
accurately identify Eastvale students. This creates challenges for both the students and the 
college's method of reporting student population by city. Students living in Eastvale under 
these zip codes must choose either Corona or Mira Loma as their city address because our 
student system is designed to pull from the primary zip code designation identified by 
USPS. The only method that we have at this point in time for accurately identifying 
Eastvale students is to take all addresses on file, submit it to GIS (Geographical Information 
Systems) experts to geolocate their address on a map, and then identify which students are 
within the city boundaries based on their map location. 
 

Assigning Eastvale zip codes unique to the city would eliminate confusion for our students 
in our neighboring communities. 
 
Thank you for your continued support of Norco College. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Monica L. Green, Ed.D. 
President, Norco College 
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February 26, 2025 

The Honorable Mario Diaz-Balart  

United States House of Representatives 

374 Cannon House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Congressman Diaz-Balart,  

Since its incorporation in 2000, the Town of Miami Lakes has sought an independent town-

wide zip code. Our town of 31,000 residents currently has three zip codes that encompass 

different sections of the community: 33014, 33016, and 33018. These combined zip codes 

serve a population of 385,541 across four municipalities, causing numerous issues 

throughout the region.  

These existing regional zip codes have resulted in various challenges for my residents and 

the residents of our neighboring cities. They include voting access concerns from individuals 

being confused on where they need to go to cast their votes, wildly fluctuating insurance 

rates (especially automobile insurance rates), inaccurate census records that affect the 

Town’s operating revenue sources (including funding intended to assist vulnerable 

populations like seniors), and accurate delivery of packages by USPS, Amazon, and others.   

In the 2014 election, 85.42% of Miami Lakes voters expressed their desire to adopt an 

exclusive Town zip code. Over a decade later, this item has been discussed at numerous 

public meetings and Town support remains as fervent as ever. 

The purpose of this letter is to respectfully request your support on H.R. 672 before Congress, 

to finally move this issue forward and provide relief to our residents from the above-

mentioned issues. We have been in communication with the Postal Service for years on this 

matter and have received multiple rejections to our request, with the most recent one received 

in February 2024.    

Thank you for your attention on this very important matter to the residents of Miami Lakes 

and Northwest Miami-Dade County generally.  

Respectfully,  

 

Josh Dieguez 

Mayor  

Town of Miami Lakes  
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February 20, 2025 
 

Chairman James Comer 
House Committee on Oversight and Government Reform 
2157 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 

 
Ranking Member Gerald Connolly 
House Committee on Oversight and Government Reform 
2106 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
Dear Chairman Comer and Ranking Member Connolly, 
 
As the First Selectman of Scotland, Connecticut, I write to the House Committee on 
Oversight and Government Reform in support of legislation that will designate a single, 
unique ZIP Code for our town, including through Rep. Mario Diaz Balart’s H.R. 672 which 
is also supported by our town’s representative in the US House, Congressman Joe 
Courtney.  
 
The 625 residences of Scotland, Connecticut, receive their mail from six post offices: 
Hampton 06247, Windham Center 06280, Baltic 06330, Canterbury 06331, North Windham 
06256, and Scotland 06264. Most of the residents who receive mail in Scotland 06264 do 
so at PO Boxes; approximately 20 homes are served by a STAR route. Everyone else in 
town, the vast majority, receives mail through a post office that has no geopolitical 
relationship to the town in which they live.  
 
Due to the town’s ZIP Code configuration, Scotland residents face daily frustration with 
packages being misdelivered, service providers being unable to find their properties, and 
digital ordering or registration systems refusing to accept their address information. But the 
issue goes beyond inconvenience. People have paid taxes to the wrong town and sent their 
children to the wrong schools. Town party committees and voluntary associations cannot 
effectively reach residents by mail. Public health statistics seriously understate the burden 
of disease in our town, and other survey data also misrepresent us. A high percentage of 
absentee ballot applications that we were required by law to send out during the pandemic 
were returned—not because the people weren’t in town, but because the USPS computer 
scanning system rejected their addresses. The situation is clearly damaging to us 
individually and as a community. 
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Last Congress, ZIP Code designation legislation was favorably reported by your committee 
unanimously before it was approved by the full House in December 2024. Although that legislation 
did not move in the Senate, the people of Scotland still face a serious problem under their confusing 
ZIP Code system and are still in need of a solution. We believe a legislative solution is necessary. 
Under the leadership of former First Selectman Gary Greenberg, a boundary review request was 
submitted to the United States Postal Service which was then denied on August 24th, 2020. First 
Selectman Greenberg additionally submitted an appeal to the denial which to his knowledge went 
unanswered. 
 
Our town looks forward to legislation designating a unique ZIP Code for Scotland, Connecticut, 
gaining consideration in the new Congress. I remain available to answer any questions your 
committee might have about the postal issues Scotland continues to face.   
 
Respectfully, 
 

 
 
 

Dana Barrows, Jr 
First Selectman 



 

May 30, 2024 

 

 

Postmaster General Louis DeJoy 

United States Postal Service 

475 L’Enfant Plaza SW 

Washington, DC 20260 

 

Dear Postmaster General DeJoy, 

 

I write today to draw further attention to the ZIP Code Boundary Review submitted by the City 

of Urbandale, Iowa and raise my concern, and frustration, with the determination arrived at by 

USPS, as communicated to Mayor Robert D. Andeweg in letters from USPS dated April 24, 

2024 and April 26, 2024. 

 

Throughout the ZIP Code Boundary Review process, USPS has repeatedly failed to provide 

detailed, consistent, and substantive answers to questions from my office. Given the lack of 

previous communication, I urge you to devote the necessary attention to this matter to resolve the 

concerns of local leaders and postal customers, which are fully explained in the city’s ZIP Code 

Boundary Review request. 

 

The city has proactively engaged in conversations with USPS staff for multiple years in an effort 

to explain the ongoing problems postal customers are facing. These conversations have not 

resulted in improved service or resolved this situation. Unfortunately, the determination made by 

USPS upon conclusion of the ZIP Code Boundary Review also fails to address the concerns of 

local leaders and postal customers. Most concerning is USPS’ refusal to agree to the ZIP Code 

boundary change requested for Exhibit A, Area C. The current use of Preferred Last Line (PLL) 

in this area has resulted in delayed, held, and misdirected mail. These are not one-time problems, 

but continue to recur and are only expected to grow worse as the area is a focus point for new 

development in the city. 

 

For USPS to state “no further consideration will be given for a boundary extension” in this area 

because PLL is already in use, completely disregards the documented problems that currently 

exist. Exhibit A, Area C has one postal customer and that customer submitted a letter of support 

for the ZIP Code boundary change requested by the city. Additionally, the City of Johnston, 

Iowa, for which Exhibit A, Area C is currently assigned ZIP Code Johnston 50131, submitted a 

letter expressing their support for the area to be assigned the ZIP Code Urbandale 50322. 

As you know, the appeal of a ZIP Code Boundary Review must be filed no later than 45 days 

from receipt of USPS’ initial determination. In order for the city to have the necessary 



information to decide to appeal or not, please provide detailed written answers to the following 

questions by June 3, 2024. 

 

• Which USPS Processing & Distribution Center (P&DC) serves the following ZIP Codes? 

o Urbandale, IA 50322, Urbandale, IA 50323, Johnston, IA 50131, Grimes, IA 

50111, Waukee, IA 50263 

• When a District Manager completes a ZIP Code Boundary Review that involves multiple 

ZIP Codes across multiple municipalities, with distinct requests submitted for review, can 

the District Manager’s decision be partially appealed (by geographic area) or must the 

entire decision be appealed? 

• Provide the quantified impacts of Attachment C for this ZIP Code Boundary Review as 

required to be conducted by USPS policy.1  

• Provide the specific reasons for the District Manager’s denial of the changes requested by 

the city, as is required to be advised to the proponent in writing by USPS policy.2 

o The general statement of denial communicated to Mayor Robert D. Andeweg in 

letters from USPS dated April 24, 2024 and April 26, 2024 lack detailed 

information and are not specific, thus suppressing the city’s ability to exercise its 

right to submit a knowledgeable appeal.    

• Since the year 2000, how many ZIP Code Boundary Reviews has USPS conducted? 

• Of the ZIP Code Boundary Reviews conducted since 2000, in how many reviews did 

USPS concur with the requesting proponent’s position in full? In how many reviews did 

USPS concur in part? In how many reviews did USPS disagree with the requesting 

proponent’s position? 

• Since the year 2000, how many appeals of ZIP Code Boundary Reviews have been 

conducted by the USPS Manager, Rural Delivery? 

• Of the appeals of ZIP Code Boundary Reviews conducted since 2000, in how many 

appeals did the USPS Manager, Rural Delivery concur with the requesting proponent’s 

position in full? In how many reviews did the USPS Manager, Rural Delivery concur in 

part? In how many reviews did the USPS Manager, Rural Delivery disagree with the 

requesting proponent’s position? 

I request that you send your answers to these questions to my office directly. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Joni K. Ernst      Zach Nunn 

United States Senator     Member of Congress  

 
1 Management Instruction: ZIP Code Boundary Review Process, Management Instruction PO-439-2016-1, effective 

March 1, 2016; p. 2-3 
2 Management Instruction: ZIP Code Boundary Review Process, Management Instruction PO-439-2016-1, effective 

March 1, 2016; p. 3 
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September 20, 2024 
 
 
The Honorable Joni K. Ernst   The Honorable Zach Nunn 
United States Senate    House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20510-1503   Washington, DC 20515-1503 
 
 
Dear Senator Ernst and Congressman Nunn: 
 
This responds to your letter to Postmaster General Louis DeJoy, regarding a ZIP Code Boundary 
Review for the City of Urbandale. 
 
I understand your continued interest in assisting Urbandale customers with this issue.  As 
mentioned in previous correspondence with your offices, the U.S. Postal Service’s ZIP Code 
Boundary Review process entails a careful analysis of the cost and service implications of the 
proposed changes, and a determination depends on whether the proposed revision will improve 
the Postal Service’s operations.  In response to the review request submitted by Urbandale 
leaders on January 25, the Postal Service provided a determination, communicated in letters 
dated April 24 and April 26, that granted a significant portion of the city’s requests. 
 
Rural Delivery officials at postal headquarters are currently reviewing an appeal of the 
determination, specifically regarding the requests that were not granted, and try to make every 
effort to respond within the standard 60-day timeframe.  However, Rural Delivery officials only 
recently began reviewing the appeal documentation because of an administrative error in logging 
and assigning the materials, and the review is particularly complex because Urbandale leaders 
are disputing only some of the decisions in the original determination.  These unusual 
circumstances may extend the review time. 
 
Answers to your specific questions are as follows: 
 
 Which USPS Processing & Distribution Center (P&DC) serves the following ZIP 

Codes? Urbandale, IA 50322, Urbandale, IA 50323, Johnston, IA 50131, Grimes, IA 
50111, Waukee, IA 50263. 

 
The Des Moines P&DC serves all the ZIP Codes listed. 

 
 When a District Manager completes a ZIP Code Boundary Review that involves 

multiple ZIP Codes across multiple municipalities, with distinct requests submitted for 
review, can the District Manager's decision be partially appealed (by geographic area) 
or must the entire decision be appealed? 
 
Appeals are for the entire decision, though the proponent may articulate in detail the issues 
with the decision.   

 
 Provide the quantified impacts of Attachment C for this ZIP Code Boundary Review as 

required to be conducted by USPS policy. 
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It is Postal Service policy for the district to determine quantified impacts to assist in making 
decisions and to use in event of appeal, but this information is for internal use only due to 
proprietary and commercially sensitive costs embedded in the analysis. 

 
 Provide the specific reasons for the District Manager's denial of the changes 

requested by the city, as is required to be advised to the proponent in writing by USPS 
policy.  The general statement of denial communicated to Mayor Robert D. Andeweg in 
letters from USPS dated April 24, 2024 and April 26, 2024 lack detailed information and 
are not specific, thus suppressing the city's ability to exercise its right to submit a 
knowledgeable appeal. 
 
The denials of certain small portions of the city’s requests are based primarily on two 
determinations.  First, the Ash Creek facility does not have room to accept more carriers, and 
such investment would be premature given that immediate projected growth could lead to 
further need to invest in a new facility with associated costs.  Moreover, the changes would 
entail special inspection costs for reworked routes and manual labor at the P&DC to get mail 
addressed with incorrect ZIP Codes to the correct offices.  These determinations are based 
on guidance from the Postal Operations Manual that long-range ZIP Code planning (at least 
10-year, and preferably 20-year, projections) must be completed to determine availability of 
ZIP Codes for future mail processing and delivery needs. 

 
 Since the year 2000, how many ZIP Code Boundary Reviews has USPS conducted? 
 

The Postal Service is unable to locate readily available information that would aid in 
responding to this request. 

 
 Of the ZIP Code Boundary Reviews conducted since 2000, in how many reviews did 

USPS concur with the requesting proponent's position in full? In how many reviews 
did USPS concur in part? In how many reviews did USPS disagree with the requesting 
proponent's position? 

 
The Postal Service is unable to locate readily available information that would aid in 
responding to this request. 

 
 Since the year 2000, how many appeals of ZIP Code Boundary Reviews have been 

conducted by the USPS Manager, Rural Delivery? 
 

Headquarters officials have logged around 200 appeals since March 2009, the earliest year 
for which this information is available. 

 
 Of the appeals of ZIP Code Boundary Reviews conducted since 2000, in how many 

appeals did the USPS Manager, Rural Delivery concur with the requesting proponent's 
position in full? In how many reviews did the USPS Manager, Rural Delivery concur in 
part? In how many reviews did the USPS Manager, Rural Delivery disagree with the 
requesting proponent's position? 

 
This information has been tracked since November 2019.  Since then, headquarters officials 
have received 32 appeals of ZIP Code Boundary Reviews.  Of those, 22 were denied with an 
administrative solution given (e.g., a Preferred Last Line option), 6 were denied with no 
administrative solution given (e.g., the proponent did not want, or addressing did not allow, 
the alternative solution), 2 were denied but had been previously provided an administrative 
solution by the district, and 2 were approved.  However, please note that approval of a city’s 
appeal also involves a survey sent to affected customers, of which at least 50 percent must 
respond, with a majority of those responses indicating approval of the proposed change. 
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I hope this information is helpful and alleviates your concerns.  Thank you for writing, and please 
let me know if I can assist in any other postal matters. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Michael J. Gordon 
Director, Government Liaison 



 
 

 

 
 

February 21, 2025 

 

Honorable Members of the United States Congress 
c/o Honorable Representative Zach Nunn 
United States House of Representatives 
374 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
 
The City of Urbandale is honored to be included on legislation designating Unique ZIP Codes for 
communities around the country. 
 
The City of Urbandale has exhausted the available administrative remedies for our ZIP Code 
problems, including requesting a ZIP Code Boundary Review and submitting a formal appeal. The 
United States Postal Service is not willing to extend Urbandale ZIP Codes to all Urbandale 
residents and businesses. Mail service provided to those residents and businesses left out of our 
City’s ZIP Codes continues to be intolerable. The City of Urbandale seeks a durable solution to 
the problems our residents and businesses experience when their ZIP Code does not match their 
City.  
 
While consistent and reliable receipt of mail is the most pressing concern, and the source of the 
greatest frustration, residents and businesses also experience other problems when ZIP Codes 
do not align with City boundaries. These include issues updating driver’s licenses and official 
documents, problems with private delivery services, and problems getting mortgages processed 
in a timely manner. The situation also adds to general confusion about the correct jurisdiction and 
causes residents and businesses to be less engaged with our community and more reticent to 
access our city services.  
 
The City of Urbandale supports efforts to help Cities and Communities across the country get the 
ZIP Codes they need and the City of Urbandale appreciates being included on this critical 
legislation.  
 
Thank you for your leadership on this matter, 
 

 
 
Robert D. Andeweg, Mayor  
City of Urbandale 
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